
DRAINAGE BOARD MINUTES            MAY 24, 2021          ALL MEMBERS PRESENT 

 

Motion to table minutes from 5/10/21 Kevin Nigh, 2nd Chris Ross, vote 3/0. 

 

Glessner Ditch: Taylor Sumerford, county surveyor, would like permission to work on the Glessner ditch from the 

west side, it is really grown up and needs attention. Brandon Everhart has time in his schedule and funds are available. 

Kevin Nigh motions to move forward with having Brandon Everhart work on cleaning the Glessner ditch south of 

Aaron Dr., 2nd Don Parker, vote 3/0. 

 

Snyder Tile: Chris Ross asks for an update on if this tile runs through Blue River Trails as they are paying into it. It 

is still unclear. If so, there are some drainage issues in the addition that need to be repaired. Taylor is to look into this 

more. Chris would like for the issues to be fixed if there is money in the fund to do so. If not, we will need to look at 

collecting some. 

 

Ditch Spraying: Lex Dalton is here from Dalton Spraying, he recommends possibly skipping this year since the 

company is getting a late start. He states many other counties spray only every other year only and proposes to keep 

this year’s pricing next year. Chris Ross motions to skip spraying this year, unless there is a specific ditch that has 

issues that need attention, 2nd Kevin Nigh, vote 3/0.  

 

Adjourn. 

 

 


